## **TOWN OF STOW**

## **Community Preservation Committee**

## FINAL Minutes, October 19, 2009

**Community Preservation Committee Meeting** 

Community Preservation Committee members: Bob Wilber (Chairman), Dave Walrath (Vice-chairman), Kathleen Willis Linda Stokes, and Bill Byron. Admin. Assistant: Deb Seith

The meeting began at 6:45pm at Hale School Cafeteria.

The Committee reviewed the Special Town Meeting presentation. The committee agreed that the CPC is showing an expression of financial support not funding the project at this time.

Dave said that whoever holds the deed for the land will decide on the lease price. The CPC believes (as does SCHC) that SCHC will have to pay taxes on the land and buildings. [At the CPC meeting on November 9<sup>th</sup>, Dave provided additional clarification that authority to negotiate a lease contract must be approved by a future Town Meeting.]

Dave made a motion to recess until reconvened by the chair or the end of Special Town Meeting, 4 votes were in favor, Kathleen abstained because she turned to listen to another discussion.

Respectfully submitted by, Deb Seith (CPC Administrator)